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At 1130 EDT on 7 September 1985, we saw an adult winter-plumaged Sabine's Gull
(Xema sabini) approximately 0.8 km off the mouth of North Inlet, Georgetown County,
S.C. This sighting was made by four observers, none of whom had previously seen
Sabine's Gull, but all of whom agreed in the identification. Numerous photographs were
taken with a 135-mm lens. Although there are about five records of Sabine's Gull for
North Carolina, to our knowledge this is the first occurrence of the species in South
Carolina.

The bird was watched for about one-half hour as it followed a pod of Bottlenose
Dolphins (Tursiops truncatus) that were feeding on large schools of menhaden (Brevoortia
sp.). The bird circled over the surfacing dolphins as if waiting for feeding opportunities. At
times it rested on the water and fell well behind the school. It then would fly to catch up to
the school, and again circle the area of dolphin activity. The bird stayed with the dolphins
the entire time it was under observation. It fed at times with a scattered flock of about 40
Royal Terns (Sterna maxima). The bird came from far off to circle our boat, at times as
close as 6 m.

On 6 September 1985 in the same area, we saw a large dark tern, which was
probably an immature Sooty Tern (Sterna fuse cata). The occurrence of these two birds in
inshore waters was not related to a storm, and 7 September was bright and sunny,
cloudless with no wind. The ocean surface was glassy. The preceding few days had
moderate westerly winds. A cold front had passed on 2 September 1985, but there had
been no tropical depressions or easterly winds that might have pushed either of these
pelagic migrants to shore.

The Sabine's Gull was an adult in full winter plumage. The yellow-tipped bill, forked
tail, and wing pattern, including the black leading edge (outer primaries) and white
triangular wing patch, were all clearly and repeatedly seen. Of interest is that instead of the
oft-discussed wing pattern, it was the bright yellow-tipped bill that first drew our attention
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to the bird and enabled us to separate it from the numerous Laughing Gulls (Larus
atricilla in the area.

The Sabine's Gull is a rarely seen but regular migrant in the pelagic waters of the
tropical Atlantic. It has been seen inshore sporadically during spring and fall migrations on
most of the Atlantic seaboard.

Four photographs that we took of this bird have been placed in the state bird
collection at the Charleston Museum (ChM 1986.7.1-1986.7.4).
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